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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 12th December 2017 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs J Smith (Chairman), Mrs S Mash, G Parkin, P Venning,  A Lloyd-Smith, Community Warden Jo Vos, Voluntary Support Warden Lee Phelan, County Councillor Mike Hill, 7 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk).
3689.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Cllr C Sykes, reason accepted and Borough Councillor M Burgess.  Cllr Venning will be late due to a prior business meeting.
3690.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration of Councillors' Interests and related matters;  None.


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33; None. 


(iii) A reminder that this meeting is being recorded for publication.

At this point the Meeting was adjourned for the Public Session. See appendix at the end of the Minutes.
3691.  To confirm Minutes of the meeting held on 14th November 2017: Confirmed and signed as a             
            correct record.
3692.   Matters Arising from:
            a)  Village Green Sign update  A successful 'Tapping in the boulder' ceremony took place on 16 

            November.  Thanks were given to Mrs Miriam Lewis and Cllr Parkin for organising it and to Mrs

            Lewis for laying on the refreshments.  Cllr Parkin expressed his thanks to the School for its

            part in the ceremony.      


            b)  Replacement of PC laptop   This was purchased on 'Black Friday' at a cost of £665.83 plus

            Vat and delivery.  The Clerk will be seeing John Rivers on 18th December when files will be

            moved from the old laptop to the new and to go through the process of publishing the recordings

            of meetings.

            c)  Further update on the use of the PC's recordings of its Meetings  The Chairman apologised

            that this hadn't yet been accomplished owing to technical problems, 

            d)  Hedge around The Green and Coronation Field, Holly tree to be removed  The Chairman

            reported that the hedge had now been reduced and the feedback from residents was good.  We 

            will now be applying for removal of a self-seeded holy tree as previously agreed to open up  

            views of the War Memorial before a decision is made as to the new hedging to be grown 

            in places behind the existing one.

            e)  Future of 312 bus route  It was confirmed that Stagecoach will take over the contract from

            24th December with a slightly changed timetable to connect with the number 2 and 2A from 

            Tenterden to Ashford.  It was noted that the 293 might be under threat.

            f)  Voluntary Support Warden  Invoice has been received for £782.50 as discussed at the last

            meeting.  The Clerk explained how the figure had been arrived at.
3693.   Planning Applications (previously circulated to Councillors)

            17/01717/AS  Underhill Orchard – The conversion of a redundant rural building to a single  

            storey dwelling & the provision of landscape & ecological enhancement measures.  Councillors 

            had heard further comments from the applicants during the Public Session.  After a short 

            discussion it was agreed to support this application.

            17/01741/AS  Tyle House Farm, Stocks Road – Erection of 1 detached dwelling & new access.

            After a full discussion the decision to object was reached by the casting vote of the Chairman.

            Apart from the fact that the site is in the Conservation area of the village as well as in the AONB

            it was thought that a green space of this size should not be taken out for just one dwelling.

3694.
To discuss result of meeting with Invicta Law and to decide how to proceed.  The Chairman reported on the meeting held on 30th November.  After a full discussion it was agreed
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that it was sensible to sign up for the Retainer Scheme at a cost of £300 per annum.  This fee entitles the Council to up to three advice sessions a year (of up to 30 minutes each) without 


charge and any excess over the 30 minutes is charged at a discounted rate of £95 per hour.  Three group training sessions annually will be run and occasional guidance notes will be provided.  With regard to the potential land registration work it was explained that a fixed price could be offered for that type of work once they knew what land we have and what documentation we can provide.
3695.
To consider and approve if agreed, quotes to gain access to and to stock proof the Cemetery extension.  A quote for £1250 plus Vat has been received for felling the four trees from Green Leaf Tree Care, the same contractor who lowered the hedge in Coronation Field/The Green recently and reports of that work have been uniformaly complimentary. A quote of £850 was received 12 months ago for the land works from David Ward and has now been reconfirmed in the same amount.  He may also be able to quote for seeding when the time comes.  The Council's Financial Regulations require the Clerk to “strive to seek” three cost estimates for contracts above £100.  However there is pressure to get on with the work and both contractors have carried out satisfactory work for the Council before and both are local.  It was proposed by Cllr Parkin and seconded by Cllr Mash and agreed by Cllrs Lloyd-Smith and Smith that it be resolved to accept these two single quotes.  One quote has been received for stock proofing the extension but a further quote will be obtained.  Once the area is fenced a hedge will be planted.  We will then need to design a lay out. 
3696.
Progress report from Councillors on VOICES reports.  The following comments were made:


1)  WiFi to the Village Hall.  The contract with CallFlow has been cancelled but alternatives are being looked into.  2)  The Chairman has suggested he should meet with the Outlook on Oxney committee.   3)  Neighbourhood Care – transport to hospital, community bus service, Day Centre bus and meals on wheels.    4)  Local Amenities.  Possible youth club.
3697.
Forward Task List and draft for 2018. The Chairman circulated the draft and asked Cllrs if they had anything to add.  1)  Renovating the bus shelter – survey needed.   2)  Completing work on The Green - Holly tree to be removed and path to Bus Shelter added. The RBL had suggested that there could be a gate or pillars behind the War Memorial onto The Green.   3)  Additional names on the War Memorial – need to find out what permission is required.     4)  Poplar Farm Pond restoration – Mavis King's view is that it should be left as it is.  Not a priority.     5)  Look into possible adoption of the Church Car Park ?     6)  Municipal Christmas lights ?     7)  Sign to indicate where play area is ?      8)  Annual drinks party for new residents ?     
At this point the meeting was adjourned for County Councillor Mike Hill to say a few words about the forthcoming consultation by KCC on bus services.
3698.  
To approve ICCM training course for the Clerk/Burial Officer.  Agreed that the Clerk should attend on 24th April at their national office at the City of London Cemetery.  Cost £135 plus travel expenses. Clerk to give feedback to Councillors and others.
3699.
To consider budget & precept proposals for 2018/19.  The Finance Working Party had prepared a draft budget allowing no increase in the precept from last year or with a 2% increase.  After a full discussion it was proposed by Cllr Parkin and seconded by Cllr Venning and agreed by Cllrs Smith, Lloyd-Smith and Mash that the 2% increase figure of £25,435 be communicated to ABC. To note that the Council Tax Support Grant from ABC has been reduced by £40. 
3700.
Correspondence:




Forwarded by email

a)  Southern Water Update – Let's talk water: A resilient future for water in the South East.   


b)  NALC – Chief Executive's Bulletin No. 40     c)  Government announcement re Lorry Park at J11 M20.     d)  KRFS – We've got some good news for you.     e)  NALC – Chief Executive's Bulletin No. 41.     f)  NHS - Announcement of first joint East Kent Consultancy Committee.     
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g)  NALC – Chief Executive's Bulletin No. 42.     h)  KALC – Minutes from Ashford Area Committee meeting     i)  NALC – Chief Executive's Bulletin No. 43.     j)  KCC Consultation – Gypsy & Traveller Site Allocation Policy     k)  News from the High Weald AONB Partnership  


l)  KCC Highways – Surface treatment road closures 2018 – Ashford Area.      m)  ABC – Your December Kent & Medway STP bulletin.     n)  The Source Winter 2017/18 – news from South East Water     o)  NALC – Chief Executive's Bulletin No. 44.     p)  KALC – Parish News Dec.  

3701.
Working Party Reports:

a)  Caretaker – ABC will be updating and reassessing the contract.  


b)  Finance - Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement


c)  Planning:


Decisions received: 
                     17/01290/AS  The Oast House, Budds Lane – Replacement of existing oil storage tank with


     a modern plastic bunded tank and existing septic tank to be replaced with a


     package sewage treatment plant.                                                           Granted

                 17/01691/AS  3 Budds Cottages  – Two storey side and rear extension including single 

                                        storey element to rear.            Withdrawn before being discussed at Council                                                                                                       


d)  Highways – Blocked drains reported.


e)  Public Rights of Way – Electric fence obstruction at back of Jubilee Fields.


f)   Open Spaces – Nothing to report.


g)  Cemetery & Churchyard –  Nothing to report.
3702.
Reports for noting from representatives on outside bodies.

i)  Village Hall Management Committee – Cllr Parkin reported on the recent AGM.  He is now Chairman and Kerry Darkins is Treasurer and Booking Clerk. They are moving forward on getting the bank accounts sorted and going through the policies and procedures.

 
ii)  KALC Meeting 22nd November. - Minutes had been circulated.  After a short discussion with regard to the item concerning ABC's Local Plan 2030 it was agreed that the Chairman would draft a letter to Simon Cole which would be circulated to Cllrs for their comments.

3703.
Date of next Planning Meeting: to be advised.
3704.
Date of the next meeting of the Parish Council:  9th January 2018
3705.   Items for Information:

a)  Crib Festival 14/15/16th December.


b)  Clerk to check with ABC as to which parish Potmans Heath Cottage is in.
The meeting closed at 22.05 hours.
Appendix to this meeting.

Summary of Public Session
Planning Applications.

17/01717/AS  Underhill Orchard – The applicants gave further information and Councillors asked questions.

17/01741/AS  Tyle House Farm – Mrs Miriam Lewis voiced her concerns over this application and Roger Parker asked what would happen if the land wasn't developed.
Other Matters
:

1)  Roger Parker congratulated the Council on the Hedge project, stating that the site line from The Street into Stocks Road was improved.

2)  The Chairman introduced Lee Phelan, our new Voluntary Support Warden to the meeting.
Jo Vos, Community Warden gave a report saying that she didn't have much to say as she had been on training courses and also had not been well.  The Chairman reminded her of the fly tipping problem on the footpath from the Ewe and Lamb to Jubilee Field and she promised to follow this up again with ABC.

